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MEDIA RELEASE 

18 June 2015 
 
 
 
TASRAIL WELCOMES ATSB REPORT 
 
 
 
TasRail welcomes the release of the Australian Transport Safety Bureau (ATSB) 
investigation findings into the January train derailment at Kimberley.  

 
As outlined in the ATSB report, TasRail implemented a number of preventative actions 
immediately following the incident.  
 
TasRail has also acted on the two recommendations by the ATSB for further improvement, 
including restricting the use of the older wagon fleet to low centre of gravity loading only.  
 
Chief Executive Officer Damien White said that the prevention of derailments continues to be 
a priority for TasRail.  He said the implementation of TasRail’s comprehensive derailment 
prevention strategy had resulted in more than 60 improvement actions being identified and 
implemented, with a further number of initiatives currently in progress.    
 
“TasRail has substantially reduced the frequency and severity of derailments”, Mr White said.  
“Over the past five years, we’ve achieved a 50 per cent reduction in the number of 
derailments but our ultimate goal remains the elimination of all mainline derailments”.   
 
Mr White also revealed that the recently confirmed commitment to the $119.6 million of 
Infrastructure Investment Funding (IIP) by the Australian and Tasmanian Governments will 
be used to address track defects at priority locations across the operational network, 
including the section of track at Kimberley where the derailment occurred. 
 
To date this financial year, TasRail has reported two mainline derailments: the derailment at 
Kimberley (January 2015) and the derailment that occurred at Colebrook (November 2014). 
 
 
Ends 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information: 
Jennifer Jarvis,  Manager Corporate Relations   0428 139 238 or 6335 2603         

 
About TasRail 
 
TasRail is a State-owned Company, established on 1 December 2009 by an Act of the Tasmanian Parliament. 
The principal objectives of the business are set out in the Rail Company Act 2009 and require the Company to 
operate a rail business in Tasmania, effectively and efficiently and to operate its activities in accordance with 
sound commercial practice.  With a workforce of around 240 men and women, Tasmania’s current freight task is 
approximately 2.6 million tonnes per year – generating annual revenue in the order of $37 million.   TasRail 
conservatively estimates that the freight it transports by rail each year effectively removes the equivalent of 
140,000 B-Double truck movements from the State’s road network.   
 


